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Christchurch Commissioning

On Saturday June 22nd, in Christchurch Cathedral, Niall Minto was commissioned as a Parish Reader and 
David Snow was commissioned as a Diocesan Reader. Here are some photos from the event.

Thank you for Jean Ellerker for organising the transport!

Wishing every blessing to Niall and David for their futures.





Old Borough National School Head Teacher Retirement Service

Anne-Marie Woods, the head teacher of the parishes' national school, retired on Friday the 28th of June. The 
occasion was marked with a service in Saint Columba's church in Swords at which David Snow officiated 
and a piper played. 



Sad News and Condolences

Deepest sympathies to Gillian Haynes, who recently suffered the loss of 
her father, John Haynes.

Sincere condolences to Gillian, the families, the friends, and all the loved
ones of John, at this very difficult time. May his soul rest in peace and 
rise in glory.

Church Services
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